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        Rotary Club of St. Andrew |          standrewrotary |            standrewrotary

Follow us 

….Congrats to all!

Today’s Meeting JUNE 16, 2020

Welcome: �We extend a warm welcome to all visiting Rotarians 
and Guests. 

Theme of the month: 	 Rotary Fellowship Month

Today’s Agenda: “What to look out for in an IPO”

Keynote Speaker: Kirk Douglas, Group Investment Research and Sover-
eign Risk Analyst, JMMB	

APPY

Birthday
&

Anniversary

Birthdays:   The following persons will celebrate 
their birthdays and anniversaries during the week:- 
June 16, 2020 – June , 2020

Members’ Birthdays:  - President Audley – June 17th 
                                        - Rtn. Karl – June 18th 

Spouses’ Birthdays: - There are no spouses’ birthday this week  

Anniversaries:   - There are no anniversaries this week
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Embracing a new Rotary
By Kennedy Gayah, Rotaract Club of Nairobi Central, Kenya

Members of Rotary and Rotaract enjoy the comfort, love, and unity they expe-
rience during a club meeting, whether it be sharing a meal, enjoying a drink, 
or chatting with friends who have become like family. Our in-person meetings 
have been a principle means of connection. But COVID-19 has changed all that. 
We have been forced to be innovative, creative, and flexible to recreate the 
camaraderie of our clubs. This is a blessing in disguise.
As clubs embrace online meetings with excitement, we are establishing a new 
routine amid all this uncertainty. It is a time to think differently, act differently, 
and create a different impact.
For too long, members have had mixed feelings about club meetings. Good 
meetings were enjoyable and left us with a sense of accomplishment. Bad ones 
left us feeling we had wasted our time. Online meetings allow us a restart. They 
can provide an avenue to share and listen to the thoughts of all our members. 
They can avoid that troubling aspect of some in-person meetings where dis-
cussions were dominated by one person. (You’re probably thinking about that 
person as you read this, or, you may be that person.)

Lessons learned
A key lesson my club has learned after two months of virtual meetings is that it 
opens room for deliberate brainstorming and effective knowledge sharing. This 
is made possible within the meeting itself or on the chat side. Collaboration 
appears to be easier and more effective in this online setting. It allows different 
members to openly engage, improving member involvement.
Online meetings also provides flexibility in meeting schedules. We no longer 
have to just meet over lunch or after-work. We can try a mix of both. Our clubs 
can keep accommodating the members who are comfortable with our current 
guidelines while attracting new ones who previously were not able to join us 
at the fixed meeting times and places. If we can flex how we meet, we can flex 
time for new members to grow our numbers.
We can also further improve our fundraising by use of digitized social fundrais-
ing and crowdfunding tools. This approach will help reach people beyond our 
own Rotary circles. We will also save on the cost of in-person meetings and 
travel, money we can use elsewhere to support our projects.
Honestly, not everyone will jump at the transformation online. This is not a call 
for us to change what we do forever, but rather an encouragement to expand 
how we do it. This is an opportunity to improve our operations and significantly 
grow our impact. Let’s connect the world by opening opportunities.

When I became treasurer of my club last year, I learned through Rotary Club 
Central that only 25 of our 39 members were Paul Harris Fellows (PHF). I also 
saw that our club had transferable Foundation Recognition Points that had been 
lying dormant for several years.

I saw an opportunity to rally our club around an effort to earn a 100% 
Paul Harris Club recognition using these points and collecting affordable 
contributions from members who were not yet PHF.

At our pre-year officers training seminar, I used the opportunity to share the 
idea of not only seeking the PHF recognition but also a 100% Rotary Foundation 
Giving Club recognition banner and an Every Rotarian, Every Year Club 
recognition banner. I hoped in doing so, we would encourage more members to 
become regular supporters of the Foundation.

Not everyone was as excited as I was, but our club president was supportive 
and offered to help. He gave me five minutes to speak at each meeting, and I 
used almost every one to talk about the many reasons we should give to the 
Foundation. That part was easy since I have a stockpile of at least 51 examples 
of the Foundation doing good work around the world.

Through December, our club focuses on raising money for local projects. 
But after that, I turned my focus to raising funds for the Foundation. I began 
contacting the non-PHF members to encourage giving. Three of the 14 had 
been PHFs with their previous clubs, so we just needed to get their credits 
transferred to our club.

Out of the remaining 11, I discovered that four never set up an account with 
the Foundation! One long-time member openly said he would never give to the 
Foundation, and that he only donates to our club funds. But when I explained 
how, through a global grant, we were pursuing a $100,000 project with only a 
small amount of club funds, he readily agreed to start giving.

In January, five members came forward with contributions and our club 
matched with recognition points. A regular contributor also agreed to transfer 
some of his unused recognition points, so our club didn’t have to deplete all of 
ours. Our president was happy to come along with me as I visited the remaining 
non-PHF members at their homes and phoned another, winning them over with 
many convincing examples of the Foundation’s impact and accountability. 

First in the zone
On 5 March, we received official confirmation from Rotary International that 
we were a 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club, the first in our zone to earn this 
recognition this Rotary year and first in the District for almost two years. We 

The secret to increasing 
club giving
By N.Bhaskaran Pillai, Rotary Club of Kalamassery, India

cont’d on page 13
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RCSA Activities Highlight:   
Throwback to RCSA’s 5k Run/Walk
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Doctors unite through the 
Rotary network

By Dr. John Philip, Chair of the International Fellowship of Rotarian Doctors

RCSA UPCOMING EVENTS
RI Virtual Convention – June 20th – 26th

Virtual Installation – July 07, 2020 

Many of our members are on the front line in the battle against the Covid-19 pandemic. 
As the International Fellowship of Rotarian Doctors, we decided to reach out to them, 
show support, share views and ideas to learn from each other.

We held two online ‘round table’ discussions attended by 30-35 members and guests 
from different parts of the world. During the first meeting, members from different 
countries – including the UK, US, Canada, Uganda, Nigeria, Malaysia, India and Mexico – 
exchanged views and shared experiences.

As the Chair of the Doctors Fellowship, I found it moving to hear stories of our members 
going the extra mile to look after seriously ill patients under challenging circumstances, 
often at personal risk. It was clear that many were burdened by shortages of personal 
protection and inadequate equipment. Some also commented about having to cope 
with social stigma and hostile responses to Covid-19 patients.

The second online round table discussion focused on two specific topics – end of life 
care and challenges of providing maternity care.

Health professionals are facing unprecedented difficulties during this pandemic. The 
number of deaths is overwhelming – in some units there is little time to get over one 
death before having to move on to care for another patient. Relatives are unprepared, 
almost always unable to offer love and care to sick family members and unable to 
receive comfort and support during bereavement.

Maternity care – especially in emergencies – expose attendant doctors and midwives to 
special risk. Anaesthesia, when needed, require special protective provisions. There are 
often practical problems in allowing partner’s presence in the delivery room.

Many doctors are suffering under the strains of overwork and personal risk with little 
support. Our discussions reassured them that the whole Rotary world prides in their 
dedication and wishes them well. The International Fellowship of Rotarian Doctors 
is a multidisciplinary, international group. We are the natural home of all health 
professionals in Rotary and beyond.  

Through these online meetings and email communications, we are now in contact with 
colleagues from different parts of the world. We hope that our network will grow, and 
we will be able to draw together grass root views and experiences at this time of global 
crisis.

Since these meetings, there have been increased discussions relating to treatment 
options. Other issues that were raised are – exit strategy, prevention, ethical 
considerations, digital technology (do’s and don’ts) and collateral damage.

were also able to earn the Every Rotarian, Every Year recognition, and the 
100% Foundation Giving recognition.

Since the COVID-19 pandemic, clubs around the world have shifted to virtual 
meetings. This is an opportunity for clubs to use some of the savings on 
venue and meal costs to make contributions to the Disaster Response Fund, 
allowing the Foundation to support even more pandemic relief projects.

If you want to increase your club’s giving, and even earn a recognition like 
100% Paul Harris Fellow Club, talk to your members often about the reasons 
to give. Share how Foundation-funded grants allow us to do good in the 
world. Collect examples that your club or district have personally been 
involved in. And that is the secret to increasing giving.

The secret to increasing club giving Cnt’d. from p9

Top 10 Ways You Can Be an Everyday 
Peacebuilder

Get involved with Rotary’s peacebuilding programs and activities and celebrate the Interna-
tional Day of Peace on 21 September.
1.	 Enroll in and complete the Rotary Positive Peace Academy, developed with the Institute for 

Economics and Peace, so you and your club members can learn how to build peace, address 
the underlying causes of conflict, and spread awareness of the concept of Positive Peace. 

2.	 Read the Positive Peace club presentation and facilitator’s guide and share the presentation 
with your club to start a conversation about how you can help promote peace.

3.	 Seek out any Rotary Peace Fellows who live or work in your district and invite them to speak 
at a club meeting about their experiences. To find Rotary Peace Fellows in your district reach 
out to your district alumni chair; if you need any further assistance, please contact alumni@
rotary.org

4.	 Stay engaged with your local peace fellows — they can often offer invaluable help to your 
club members on the planning and implementation of your club’s next peacebuilding project.  

5.	 Help recruit and endorse worthy candidates for the Rotary Peace Fellowship and consider 
joining your district Rotary Peace Fellowship subcommittee. 

6.	 Encourage your district to become a Peacebuilder District, a program that lets you support a 
peace fellow through contributions from your district designated funds.

7.	 Screen a movie for your club and wider community, that focuses on peacebuilding or 
conflict prevention, and use it to start a conversation on how you can help promote peace.

8.	 Start an intercountry committee between your district and a district in another country to 
create fellowship and goodwill. Some of the most inspiring peacebuilding projects have 
come from intercountry committee relationships.

9.	 Organize a half-day or full-day Rotary district peace conference. Or consider hosting a 
breakout session on Positive Peace or the Rotary Peace Fellowship program during your 
district conference.

10.	 Invite your club members to join the Rotary Action Group for Peace (RAGFP), which 
supports Rotarians engaged in peacebuilding projects worldwide. Encourage your club to 
join the RAGFP Peacebuilder Club program, a program that promotes Positive Peace both 
locally and globally.
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MOTIVATIONAL QUOTE 

“Searching hopelessly for a honest person”
By Webster Edwards

Diogenes an early Greek philosopher dramatically illustrated the culture of 
dishonesty that pervades the world.
One clear day, Diogenes was walking up and down the market place in 
Athens, holding a lighted lantern high in front of him and peering around as if 
searching for something.
When people gaped and asked him what he was doing, he replied, “I am 
looking for an honest man.”
Diogenes search was futile, as instead of honest persons, all he found were 
rascals and scoundrels. Is this true of the present context in Jamaica, that 
no one is completely honest ? A recent research reveals that the average 
person tells at least three lies every day.
A businessman recently confided in me that dishonesty is taking a toll on 
his business as he is struggling to meet the cost of personal, internal and 
external security.
Today we must begin to change the picture or pay the ultimate price. We 
can begin by recognizing that the removal without permission of pens, and 
other inconsequential items from our places of employment is an act of 
dishonesty.
Honesty should always be regarded as the  best policy, honesty in our 
thinking, honesty in the words that we speak and honesty in our daily 
activities.

Copyright ©2018 Webster Edwards. All Rights Reserved. Private distribution with 
acknowledgement is permitted Please visit our website at; friendshipjamaica.org

ROTARIAN CODE OF CONDUCT
The following Code of Conduct has been adopted for use by Rotar-
ians all over the World.  This is based on “The Four-Way Test”.

As a Rotarian, I will:
1.	 Act with integrity and high ethical standards in my personal 

and professional life.
2.	 Deal fairly with others and treat them and their occupa-

tions with respect.
3.	 Use my professional skills to mentor young people, help 

those with special needs and improve people’s quality of 
life in the world.

4.	 Avoid behavior that reflects adversely on Rotary and other 
Rotarians.
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